CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Monday, September, 22, 2008

CLRC
3:45PM

Present:
Scott Kushner, Chair, Lafayette Public Library;  Cara Burton, Solvay Public Library;  Bob Manning, OCPL Trustee;  Patricia Skelly, Oneida-Herkimer SLS; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University;  Dan Schabert, SUNY IT; Kathy Lulofs, iSchool intern;  Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC.

Absent:
Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL

Meeting was called to order 3:50 p.m.

Action Items: 

Penelope

· Contact Mary Tiedemann about a public school library in the Syracuse  area
    for 2008 Legislative Breakfast.
· Contact Liz Loftus about staying for another term, as first committee term
    ends next month.

· Draft, with Pat, a script for the video.
Pat

· Contact school librarians about public schools in Utica area.
Bob

· Contact Baldwinsville about using the high school library.
Kathy

· Contact SU Newhouse students for help with Flash animation.
Minutes of February, 2008:  
The minutes were approved as written. Moved (Pat Skelly)/ S/Approved unanimously. 
Legislative Breakfast 2008:
· The dates for the two breakfasts will be:

· December 5, is in Utica.  It is hoped that school librarians participating in Model Schools will attend.
· December 12 in Syracuse.

· Pat Skelly will contact Utica High School/ New Hartford High School/ Clinton High School to see if they are possible location for the Utica breakfast.
· Bob Manning will contact Baldwinsville High School to see if they would host the Syracuse breakfast.

· Penelope showed a video from http://www.girleffect.org.  She suggested using a similar format for the breakfasts.  The committee agreed.  There was a discussion about how to create such a video.  Kathy will contact a student at the S.I. Newhouse School to ask for help.  
· Penelope and Pat will draft a script.

2009 Library Lobby Day:
· No official date set for 2009 as of yet but, if tradition holds, it will likely be March 10. 

· Last year, CLRC held training for the library leaders; everyone liked the training and so it will be repeated in 2009. 

· CLRC will schedule Syracuse and Utica appointments concurrently again.
· CLRC has budgeted for the bus but will only send one; first come, first served!

Committee Membership:
· The committee discussed terms that are ending in October.  Penelope will go back and check when Scott and Dave first joined the committee.
· Cara Burton and Dan Schabert both agreed to serve another two-year term 

· Bob Manning is continuing Dick Strauss’ term which ends in 2009.
· Penelope will contact Liz Loftus about whether she wants to serve another term.
Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on October 20, 2008 at 3:45 p.m. at CLRC.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Lulofs

CLRC/SU iSchool Intern
